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New Wasatch County RAP Tax 

Opportunity  

After a second try, and with over 1,200 more in 

support of the measure, Wasatch County 

residents voted to support a recreation, arts and 

parks tax. Heber Vally Chamber of Commerce 

Director Dallin Koecher estimates the tax could 

generate $800,000 next year, with visitors to the 

County contributing about half of that. 

With a heavy focus already on recreation in our 

area, Koecher said that the tax will provide a 

boost for the arts community as well. 

The County is searching for board members for a 

new organization it will set up to allocate the 

RAP tax to communities throughout the County. 

(Now called the TAP tax; Trails, Arts, Parks.) 

Having a resident of Hideout on the board could 

help our community be in consideration for a 

share of these tax funds.  

We encourage you to fill out the Wasatch County 

Board Form attached to this newsletter email and 

send it to the email address indicated on the 

bottom of the form. 

Notice of proposed Tax increase 

The Town of Hideout (Town) is proposing to 

increase its property tax revenue.  

The Town tax on a $1,600,000 residence would 

increase from $382.80 to $409.20, which is 

$26.40 per year. 

If the proposed budget is approved, the Town 

would increase its property tax budgeted 

revenue by 6.86% above last year’s property tax 

budgeted revenue excluding eligible new growth. 

All concerned citizens are invited to a Public 

Hearing on the tax increase.  

PUBLIC HEARING: 

Date/Time: 8/10/2023 at 6:00 PM 

Location: Zoom: https://zoom.us/j/4356594739 

Fireworks in Hideout Not Allowed 

From Wasatch County: The current conditions 

present very hazardous fire 

potential during this fireworks 

season. Due to the increased 

temperatures in recent weeks, 

Wasatch Fire District has 

implemented fireworks restrictions 

for any area in the Wildland Urban Interface for 

the Pioneer Day Holiday, effective July 22-24. 

This includes the Town of Hideout. Please, no 

fireworks. Thanks! 

Ross Creek Recreation Area 

Many Hideout residents can see from 

their views to the Jordanelle that Ross 

Creek Day Use Recreation Area 

construction is progressing! The project will 

include a new sand beach, restrooms, cabanas, 

and entrance station. The expected opening date 

has not been announced yet, but is anticipated to 

be in time to enjoy the area this season! 

Tickets for Summer 

Concert July 28th 

It’s time to purchase 

tickets for the Hideout 

Summer Concerts! Scan 

QR code for Tix and more.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Coming Up— 

July 24, Pioneer Day   

 Town Hall closed 

July 28, 6:30pm         

 Summer Concert 

August 10th, 6:00pm                       

 Town Council,     

 Regular Meeting 

Aug 14, 6:30pm       

 Summer Concert 

Aug 17, 6:00pm    

 Planning Commission, 

 Regular  Meeting 

Aug 24, National Ability 

 Center Summit Challenge 

Progress on Improvements in Ross Creek Recreation Area at Jordanelle State Park 

 

Weed Update 

Thank you to all lot and 

parcel owners who have 

been proactive in treating 

or removing weeds this 

summer. Keep checking 

your land and abating as 

needed. We still have 

much to do. Property 

owners who have been 

non-compliant will now 

have their properties 

treated by the Town if 

needed. Please email 

Carol Kusterle at         

carol@hideoututah.gov if 

you have questions. 


